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Your SSH Neighborhood Newsletter ð Winter 2019 

Save the Date: Heights Unites Music & Art  

Festival Returns February 23, 2019! 
The South Seminole Heights Civic 

Association, in collaboration with 

Brew Bus Brewing, will be hosting 

the 2nd annual Heights Unites 

Music & Arts Festival on 

February 23rd. This yearõs event 

is sponsored by Tampa General 

Hospital with additional support 

provided by The Arts Council of 

Hillsborough County and the 

Hillsborough County Board of 

County Commissioners.  

 

The single day event, open to all 

ages and free for children under 

12 with a paying adult, will 

feature over 16 musical acts 

playing on a professi onal outdoor 

stage as well as a more intimate 

indoor stage for acoustic and solo 

musicians. Additionally, over 20 

local artists have been specially 

selected to showcase and sell their 

art to attendees throughout the 

day.   

Last year the group part nered with Illsol Arts to coordinate a live mural painting 

of òHeights Unitesó on the side of Brew Bus Brewing. This year Dana Warner, 

Executive Director of Interplay Space, will has joined the team and will be curating 

a variety of interactive art exhibit s to attendees.  

 

Stephen Lytle, President of the SSHCA, is excited to lead the event into its second 

year. òWe are excited about partnering with Brew Bus Brewing to bring our event 

back to Seminole Heights. Our goal last year was to bring our neighbors together 

and unite them during trying times. Our event is evolving and growing and this 

year we want to unite others for the good of the community. Money raised from 

this event will go to neighborhood improvement projects and to fund an annual 

scholarship endowment at USF for a Hillsborough High School student.ó 

 

The South Seminole Heights Civic Association will be raising those funds through 

ticket sales, in addition to profits raised from special edition craft beer from Brew 

Bus Brewing, T -shirts and limi ted-edition posters designed by local Seminole 

Heights artist  Emma Lettera .  

 

Tickets are on sale now at  www.heightsunites.eventbrite.com/  
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Happy New Year South Seminole Heights! Itõs been 4 years since I was first welcomed 

onto the SSHCA Board and just recently completed my first 2 -year term as President of 

the Association. Before we talk about the next 2 -years I want to recap some of the cha nges 

you have seen and accomplishments of your board during that time.  

4 years ago we brought back the Neighborhood Beautification Award and òThe Banneró, 

this very newsletter you are reading today. It has been published quarterly since then 

and is now de livered to each home by US Mail to assure all of our businesses and 

residents in South Seminole Heights are able to keep up with what is going on in the 

neighborhood. We have installed Tampaõs first street mural, thanks to the idea of local 

resident Carla Gormon, support of Councilman Mike Suarez, and hard work of former 

President Donna Stark and our most recent board we were able to bring this great idea  

to fruition. We have started and continued the Heights Unites Music & Arts Festival which raises money annually 

for neighborhood improvement projects in South Seminole Heights as well as to endow a scholarship for a 

Hillsborough High School Student to USF. Thanks to the hard work of residents like Sandy Ray, who was our 

membership chair, we were able to eclipse over 200 members in association membership! We have continued great 

events like the Holiday Concert at Rivercrest Park and added additional events like the Halloween event and have 

hosted events regularly every quarter. The SSHCA has developed g reat partnerships with the city and hosted park 

clean ups through South Seminole Heights and will see Haya Linear Parkõs shoreline restoration begin this year. 

I am proud of our team and what they have been able to accomplish over the last few years and kn ow that the list 

above is only a few of the most visible challenges they have accomplished recently. A lot of credit goes to those who 

served on the board during that time and played a role in those successes.  

 

Moving into the 2019 -2020 Board Term we have  welcomed two new board members. David Harrington previously 

served as our Land Use and Transportation Chair and Kisha Linebaugh is new to the board, both will be Delegates 

at Large and bring great perspective and experience to the SSHCA. Your new board wi ll be holding a retreat during 

the month of January to reflect on the last two years and review the feedback and priorities that we have solicited 

from residents through the Resident Survey (covered in this issue of the newsletter). We will use this time a nd this 

information to develop 3 goals for our association and to align individual board member goals to those. This will set 

the direction of the SSHCA for the next 2 years and assure we are aligned with our residents. I know that we are 

excited to get st arted and continue to move our association in the right direction.   

Finally, I want to give thanks to  all of our neighbors who 

continue to stay active in the neighborhood and with the 

SSHCA. The strength of our neighborhood has been 

built on those who have sacrificed their time to make 

sure we are one of th e best neighborhoods in Tampa. We 

wouldnõt be where we are without you and I appreciate 

your dedication to our community.  

 

Letõs start 2019 off right! 

 

Stephen Lytle  

SSHCA President  
Info@SSHCA.org 

 

Letõs Make South Seminole Heights the Best Together!ó 
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Events/Membership:  Helps ensure the continued growth and 

membership of the SSHCA by planning and coordinating association 

events. Events include Porch Parties, Happy Hours, Holiday Events 

at Rivercrest Park, Sunday Morning Market, etc  

Beautification:  Promotes the improvement of the residential and 

business areas of the neighborhood. Coordinates the neighborhood 

beautification award in Spring and Fall and helps facilitate park 

clean ups with Keep Tampa Bay Beautiful. Support by board to do 

more as desired.  

Neighborhood Watch : Facilitates awareness of crime watch 

activities, distributes alerts to the neighborhood, plans safety ev ents 

like bike registration or TPD Roll Calls in the neighborhood. Cha 

Assir acts as the SSHCAõs official liaison with Tampa Police. 

Communications:  Responsible for association communications. 

Helps establish and generate content for the quarterly newslett er, 

maintains the website and social media  and assures the timely 

distribution of information to members and interested parties via the 

SSHCA Email list.  

Transportation/Land Use:  Identifies the transportation needs and 

problems of the South Seminole Heigh ts area, promotes the 

maintenance and improvement of existing roads and promotes 

pedestrian and bicycle access and transportation throughout the 

neighborhood. Also reviews requests for zoning changes, 

reclassifications and other land development notificati ons in the 

neighborhood as needed. 

Help Your Neighborhood on Your Own Time!  

Volunteer as a Committee Chair  and Make a Difference Today  
At the beginning of each year the SSHCA evaluates the association chair positions to assure we have the right 

leadership in place to move the neighborhood in the right direction. Committee Chairs are integral to the success of 

our neighborhood. With a new 2 -year board term starting this month it is once again time to open our Committee 

Chair positions to neighborhood residents and business owners who are interested in st epping up to help the 

neighborhood. Committee Chairs are voting members of the SSHCA Board, are expected to work in harmony with 

fellow board members and attend monthly SSHCA Board Meetings and Quarterly General Membership Meetings. 

Committee Chairs work c losely with the SSHCA Vice -President to set a budget, communicate their needs and 

strategy and achieve their goals.  

If you are interested in any of the Committee Chair positions below please reach out to Stephen Lytle, President of 

the SSHCA, at Info@SSHCA .org to learn more. The list below is a basic description of each Chair position, but we 

give you lead way to make it your own.  
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Next  General Membership Meeting Being Held  January 16 th  
Your SSHCA Board would like to welcome all 

residents to our general membership meetin g in 

January . This meeting will be focused on 

Transportation issues impacting South 

Seminole Heights. We will have representatives 

from TPD, Florida Department of 

Transportation, City of Tampa Transportation, 

and more. Please attend!   

SSHCA GENERAL MEETING : 

Wednesday, January 16 , 2019 at 6:30pm  

Seminole Heights Library Branch  

4711 N Central Ave, Tampa  
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As we enter the 2019/20 term for your new 

South Seminole Heights Civic Association 

Board we are dedicated to making sure we 

are aligned with the concerns of our 

residents and focused on moving the 

association in the right direction based on 

your feedback. The new SSHCA Board 

begins their term this month and we will be 

hosting a board retreat to set association 

goals and individual Board Member goals 

that will align to the Associationõs. During 

the 2017/18 term we were able to do a great 

job with our goals, becoming a 501(c)3, 

starting and continuing the Heights Unites 

Music & Arts Festival, and moving the 

needle on neighborhood transportation 

issues. However, we donõt want to set future 

goals without hearing from you.  

 

Your SSHCA Board Wants Your Opinion! Help Us, Help You  

 

We are looking to understand more about your feelings about the current status of the SSHCA, what ideas you 

have about what we can do to improve, what priorities you would like to see the association focused on, what 

areas of concerns are the greatest for you in the neighborhood, and more. We have created a simple online survey 

that has been emailed out to our entire email list, shared on social media, and is now being shared here as well. 

We ask that you take the time to c omplete the survey to help us set the tone and direction for the assoc iation over 

the next two years.  

 

For more information and to compl ete the survey  online  please visit:  

 

www.surveymonkey. com/r/6K3YGL2  
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Thank You for Joining or Renewing Your SSHCA Membership  
 The South Seminole Heights Civic Association (SSHCA) is a non -partisan organization of community residents and 

business partners representing the South Seminole Heights neighborhood in Tampa, Florida. Our borders are 

Hillsborough Avenue to the north, Dr. Martin Luther King Boulevard to the south, Flo rida Avenue to the east and 

the Hillsborough River to the west. Our goal is òto educate, promote and encourage civic pride and awareness of 

issues impacting the neighborhood in the area known as South Seminole Heights while revitalizing a sense of 

communit y in a safe and healthy residential neighborhood.ó Thank you to the following residents and businesses 

who have joined or renewed their memberships with the SSHCA!  

 

 
¶ Elaine Abrahams  

¶ Bob Ballard  & Sarah 

Howard  

¶ Scott Brown & Susan 

Spurgeon 

¶ April Burgess  

¶ John Campbell & Shirley 

McGuinness  

¶ Randy Cannon  

¶ Mel Coppola  

¶ John "Ike" & Sarah Dale  

¶ Gary Ellsworth  

¶ Aleta & Orlando 

Fernandez  

 

¶ Brian & Stephanie Goe  

¶ Pat & Donald Graham  

¶ Vernon & Charlotte 

Henderson  

¶ Brian Lemoi  

¶ Stephen & Adrienne Lytle  

¶ Fotini Manolakos  

¶ Kathy & Britt Massing  

¶ John & Ellen Mizio  

¶ Danielle & Jason Neuman  

¶ Pete Nuffer  

¶ Whited  

¶ Tom & Gerri Willett  

¶ Rebecca Williams  

 

 

¶ Compu-Billing, Inc  

¶ Florida Fence of 

Tampa 

¶ Heights Meat 

Market  

¶ Riverside Recovery 

of Tampa 

¶ Smoke Signals  

Resident Memberships  
 

 

One of the big draws to people who move into Seminole Heights is the homes, and by relation, how old they are. 

Many homes in our area are over 100 years old and many more approaching the century mark. But have you ever 

wondered above the history of the house itself? Who lived there? Who built or renovated it? Well if you have a curious 

mind and a little bit of time you can discover a good deal of history from the Internet.  

First you will want to use the county tax appraiser website to search some history on your address and find more 

about the names of who has owned the property. With that information, the City of Tampa John F. Germany Public 

Library is home to one of the largest genealogy collections in the Stat e of Florida. Whether you are just beginning 

to climb your own family tree or are looking for elusive clues about your home, staff in this department will be glad 

to help you use these valuable resources.  

The library also houses the Burgert Brothers Photog raphic Archives, located on the 4th Floor. This unique collection 

of nearly 15,000 black and white photographs chronicles the growth and development of the Tampa Bay region from 

1850 to 1963.  

And if your interests focus on Tampa or Florida history, be sur e to search the  TRAILS  index . This database, created 

by library staff and community volunteers, indexes articles in historical journals and obituaries published in local 

newspapers. 

Finally, you can consider a paid subscription to Ancestry.com. The provide easy access to all US and state census 

data as well as city directories. But you can find much of this info without spending $20 for a month of research on 

Ancestry.com.  

Who Lived Here? History of Your Home No Mystery Now  

¶ Felicia Keith & Lynor 

Romer 

¶ Les Berty  

¶ Dave Palmer  

¶ Stephanie Petrucelli  

¶ Anthony Perez & Elvira 

Reyes 

¶ Mary Gail Russ  

¶ James Strickland  

¶ Emily & Steve Swiger  

¶ Courtland & Kirsten  

¶ Kevin & Amy Jarman  

¶ Gerald Galentine  

 

Business  

Memberships  
 

 

https://trails.hcplc.org/polaris/Search/default.aspx?ctx=3.1033.0.0.1
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Addressing Traffic  and Pedestrian Safety Concerns  in SSH  
Traffic concerns, specifically along 

Highland Avenue, have been on the 

rise in South Seminole Heig hts. In 

2013 there were 11 reported 

accidents along the corridor and that 

number increased annually and 

peaked at 38 in 2016. In 2017 the 

number of accidents dipped back 

down to 16, but itõs very apparent 

those number s will increase again in 

2018. The most  dangerous 

intersections, where Highland 

intersects Violet and Osborne, have 

been most visibly impacted with 

multiple occurrences of vehicles 

crashing into homes and neighbors 

rightfully upset about the situation.  

 

 

Your SSHCA Board has spent many 

months working with FDOT to develop 

a comprehensive plan to addresses our 

safety concerns in the neighborhood. 

Recently, due to negative new coverage 

from one of the accidents, the city and 

state became more motivated to 

imp lement some of our short term 

solutions including adding lane 

delineators, repainting curbing, 

installing better signage, cutting back 

overgrowth, and adjusting signal 

timing. Soon, FDOT will be reducing 

the Violet connector between Florida 

and Highland to  2 lanes. We are also 

working with the City of Tampa to 

reclassify Osborne Ave so the speed  

limit can be reduced and Osborne 

and Highland (north of Violet) are 

being considered for addition to the 

cityõs complete streets project list. 

These are all big wins for our 

community.  

 

On 1/16 at 6PM at the Seminole 

Heights Library we will be hosting 

our Quarterly General Meeting. This 

is all transportation focused with 

representatives from TPD, Flori da 

Department of Transportation, City 

of Tampa Transportation, and more 

scheduled to attend to speak with 

residents. Please mark your 

calendar to attend ! 
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Seminole Heights Flags  

Donõt forget that if you have a smart phone the City of 

Tampa has a very useful app that you can use for a 

variety of purposes. Using the smart phone or tabletõs 

GPS and camera features, itõs now easier than ever to 

report potholes, reque st snipe signs be removed from 

the neighborhood, or even request the installation of  

new street light s where needed. The app will 

automatically determine your location and identify 

that in your service request.  There is also access to pay 

your utility bills to the city via  the app.  

 

Residents can also stay in the know with all the 

goings-on at City Hall. Official press releases, events, 

employment opportunities as well as contact 

information for each department within the City of 

Tampa are all available on the app.  

 

Donõt forget you can always reach out to the SSHCA if 

you need assistance as well and we will gladly help!  

City of Tampa Phone App  

Want to show off your pride of living in Seminole 

Heights? Just bought a home and need a fancy new 

flag to hang from the porch? Well you are in luck! The 

South Seminole Heights Civic Association has 

Seminole Heights flags for sale in a variety of colors. 

Check it out on our website: www.sshca.org . They can 

be found under the merchandise tab and are for sale 

for $35. Profits from sales are invested back into the 

neighborhood through special projects and events!  

http://www.sshca.org/
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Fall 2018 SSHCA Beautification Award : 4309 N. Clearfield Ave  

After many years the SSHCA has brought back the Neighborhood 

Beautification Award. This honor is bestowed in the Spring and Fall of each 

year to a local homeowner or resident and is announced at our October and 

April General Meetings.  Homes are judged based on the homes exterior 

conditions, landscaping, site improvements, uniqueness/innovation, and 

overall curb appeal.   

 

The Fall 2018 winner of the Beautification Award was 4309 Clearfield 

Avenue. Future n ominations will be accepted vi a email to info@sshca.org. 

Residents can nominate a home in  the South Seminole Heights 

neighborhood or may self -nominate as well.  

 
From the Fall 2018 Honorees:  
òMy Family and I would like to say "Thank You" for recognizing us with the 

SSHCA Fall 2018 Beautification Award. When we received the letter about 

being a finalist I did not read it and was shocked with the call about winning 

the award. We are very sorry we couldn't make it to the presentation. We 

are very proud of our home and love the neighbor hood. It is great to have an 

association as great as ours that does so many things to pull the 

neighborhood together. Again thank you and we promise to keep the home 

maintained in honor of this reward. Please stop by the Cannon -Salinas 

home at any  time for  a glass of wine and good conversation. ó 
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South Seminole Heights òStreet Art Trail ó Coming Soon!  
This Spring the South Seminole Heights Civic Association will be 

working with 4 local artists who have been specially sel ected as the 

first to be featured in the South Seminole Heights Street Art Trail. 

This initiative expands upon the neighborhoods Street Mural and will 

showcase murals to be installed on stormwater inlets along both North 

Boulevard and North River Boulevard . The sites will be listed on the 

SSHCA website along with detailed information about each artist.  

 

The design you see to the left was created by Pinto Samira and is one 

of the 4 original designs that were selected. The association plans to 

expand the pro ject to 12 sites by the end of 2019.  

 

A special thanks to Brew Bus Brewing, Homeward Realty,  and ABC 
Autos . These local businesses sponsored materials and  supply costs for 

the first 4 sites. Artist com missions were paid for by the SSHCA . 


